Ross Elementary LSAT meeting

May 25, 2016

In attendance: Daniel Adler, Holly Searl, Nora Rigby, Lisa Jaffe, Jacqueline Lee, Betsy Hagan, Bethany Bronson, John Lang, Greg Wahl 
Budget

· Fillmore extension has continuing implications for reprogramming budget after planning for its cancellation.

· Budget reporting at June 8 PTA.

Operational Issues

· Replacement of turf on field: Ross appears to be eligible for DCPS plan as a matter of course.

· Sign/awning/windows (completion of renovation) – DCPS/DGS are saying these items will be replaced this summer.

· HVAC – incorrect installation will be repaired this summer. Holly is watching for budget implications.

Middle School

· Francis-Stevens feeder issues: Continuing effort to solidify our relationship with Francis-Stevens by continuing to collaborate, plan, and seek information.

· Current fifth grade students are going to many different schools.

· About half of the fourth grade class are transferring.

Other business

· Fillmore

· There should be continuing planning for any eventuality, especially looking ahead to the expiration of the Fillmore extension.

· If it is necessary to start an in-house art and music program – many considerations: budget, recruiting, priorities, partnerships, programming (especially by grade level), etc.

· There is a continuing push to save Fillmore more permanently.

· Possibility of future collaboration with Fillmore might include consultation about their professional development wishes. 

· LSAT elections

· A slate is going out. Service is a one year term, but we can seek waivers if we wish, for example, for staggered two-year terms.

